

S106 Monies Working Party Meeting Tuesday 5th December 2022, held in the Parish Office Lincoln Road Skellingthorpe

Present: Cllr C Lamb (Chair) Cllrs R & J Thorn, Richardson. Bright.

Clerks: L. Skinner and M. Rouston.

Public: Chris Mumford, Jez Christopher, Tom Houlden, Shirley Gurney, Dave Channell, Stuart Read, Dave Butler. Jamie Olliver

Apologies: District Councillor Goldson and Johnston, M Thompson C Coyle Fox

Ms Jamie Oliver explained about herself to the meeting and her connection with Nettleham Hub, which has evolved from the closure of the Library, and is now run as a community hub with volunteers and herself as the co-Ordinator. She would like to get involved with Skellingthorpe in the same vein possibly working on the Community Centre and Youth Centre. She could engage volunteers and there would be an annual charge for her services The meeting thanked her for the input.

1. Cllr Lamb thanked everyone for attending this meeting, especially the representatives from the two Football Teams and the Bowls Club. This meeting followed on from November's meeting, where all representatives were asked to think about what they might like to see in this new sports building further to what had already been discussed. They were asked of any ideas, but the drawings were felt fully accommodated the needs of the Clubs. Discussion on new defibrillators for the building, and the possibility of persons attending a 4-day course on defibrillator usage. Chris Mumford advised that all junior teams must have at least one trained person.
2. Discussion on the possibility of a second football pitch, and the Oak Tree could be a problem. Clerks advised they had written to G Wilson NKDC Tree Officer, regarding pruning lower branches, but had received no response. Discussion on brambles being cut down, and a net to be erected to stop Footballs going into gardens. The new Pavilion built and the old one to be removed before second pitch can be installed.

Cllr Lamb spoke about Disabled Play area, but was advised that there possibility be not enough funds available after the building was completed for a full disabled play area as one item would be around £70k to purchase. Dave Butler advised that he had quoted around £380k for the building but we need now to look at £450k, and time was passing, and we need to act quickly. Further discussions on facilities including toilets. Football clubs would like 4 changing rooms, this will cost more. Sports England website was discussed on drawings and costings.

The next meeting was for the Public in the Community Centre on the 11th January 2023, and Cllr Ron Thorn was preparing a PowerPoint presentation for the residents to look at using Dave Butlers drawings.

Following on from this a further meeting for the S106 working group was planned for the 25th January 2023, from which we need to act straight away to take this idea to the next step.

Meeting Closed 8.15pm